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EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20503

SEP 16 1976

MEMORANDUM FOR THE PRESIDENT
Subject: Enrolled Bill H.R. 10394 - Federal Payments

to State Veterans' Homes
Sponsor - Rep. Satterfield (D) Virginia

Last Day for Action

September 24, 1976 - Friday

Pur pose

Provides for increases in Federal per diem payments by
the Veterans Administration to State veterans' homes,
and expands eligibility for certain types of care in
State homes.

Agency Recommendations

Office of Management and Budget Approval
Veterans Administration Approval
Discussion

Current law authorizes the Veterans Administration (VA)

to make per diem payments to State veterans' homes for

the purpose of assisting and encouraging States to provide
care and treatment for veterans. Existing per diem rates,
set by P.L. 93-82 as of September 1, 1973, are $10.00

for hospital care, $6.00 for nursing home care, and $4.50
for domiciliary care. In fiscal year 1977, VA estimates
that 13,800 veterans will be cared for in State veterans'
homes at a Federal cost of approximately $29 million.

H.R. 10394 would increase the existing rates to $11.50

per day for hospital care, $10.50 per day for nursing

home care, and $5.50 per day for domiciliary care, retro-
active to January 1, 1976. 1In addition, the bill would
remove the limitation in current law that per diem payments
may be made only for wartime--as opposed to peacetime--
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veterans in State nursing homes and hospitals. The wartime
service limitation would still apply for veterans in
State domiciliaries.

VA estimates that H.R. 10394 would cost $11.3 million

in fiscal year 1977, and a total of $66.5 million over
the first five years. The nine month retroactive portion
of the bill--January 1, 1976 to September 30, 1976--would
cost $7.4 million. The cost of H.R. 10394 in fiscal

year 1977 can readily be encompassed within the amounts
provided in the second concurrent Congressional budget
resolution for VA programs. If the bill is approved,
funding for the rate increase will be considered during
the upcoming budget review.

VA opposed H.R. 10394 during hearings in the House and
Senate on the grounds that the existing rate structure
is sufficient to provide an adequate level of care and
that there has been no significant demand by the States
for an increase in rates. However, the bill was passed
by voice vote in both Houses. In its attached views
letter on H.R. 10394, VA recommends approval because

of support from several veterans organizations based

on rising medical costs and because the rate increases
in the enrolled bill are somewhat lower than those originally
proposed by the Congress.

We do not believe that either the increase in per diem
rates or the expanded eligibility will provide better
quality of care. 1In addition, the Administration has
consistently opposed the removal of the wartime service
requirement for entry to the homes, on the basis that

no programmatic justification has been provided to support
the change.

Nevertheless, we believe that the following considerations
must also be taken into account:

—- this Federal-State program encourages States
to pay for part of the cost of veterans' care, as opposed
to the considerably higher cost of caring for veterans
in VA facilities which are completely Federally financed,

-- medical program costs have been subject to inflation
rates of at least 10% per year,

-- because the Federal per diem rate has not changed
since 1973, the States have had to absorb all the cost
increases since that time for care of veterans in State
homes,
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-- the extension of State nursing home and hospital
care to peacetime veterans would allow those veterans
to be treated at lower cost to the Federal Government
than in VA facilities, where peacetime veterans are currently
admitted.

In summary, we believe that this Federal-State program
should be continued, that States should be encouraged
to provide care for veterans, and that the arguments
noted above outweigh our objections to higher per diem
rates and the expansion of eligibility for State home
care. Accordingly, we recommend approval of H.R. 10394.

<

James T. Lynn
Director

Enclosures



September 14, 1976

The Honorable

James T. Lynn

Director, Office of
Management and Budget

Washington, D, C. 20503

Dear Mr, Lynn:

This will respond to the request by the Assistant
Director for Legislative Reference for the views of the
Veterans Administration on the enrolled enactment of H.R.
10394, 94th Congress, a bill "To amend title 38 of the
United States Code to promote the care and treatment of vet-
erans in State veterans' homes,"

The subject bill would amend section 641 of title
38, United States Code, to increase the amounts paid by the
Veterans Administration to States for the care and treat-
ment of eligible veterans receiving such care in State homes.
It would increase the VA reimbursement from the current
$4,50 per diem rate to $5.50 for domiciliary care; from
$6,00 to $10.50 for nursing home care; and from $10.00 to
$11.50 for hospital care. It would expand the eligibility
requirements of veterans for whom reimbursement payments
would be made to the States for hospital care or for nursing
home care to include any veteran eligible for such care in a
VA facility. Payment under current law for these two cate-
gories is limited to a veteran of any war or of service
after January 31, 1955, Eligibility for domiciliary care,
however, would continue to include this limitation.
Although the new rates are effective October 1, 1976, the
Administrator shall pay each State, in a lump sum, an amount
equal to the difference between the total amount paid for
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care provided from January 1, 1976, to October 1, 1976, and
the amount that would have been paid had the new rates been
effective on January 1, 1976.

In our reports to the Congress on this and
similar proposals, we stated that we believed the present
rate structure was adequate, especially in the absence of
specific documentation by the States that the proposed new
rate structure would provide an increased quality of care.
However, since enactment of the enrolled bill, I have
received an indication of support for this legislationm,
based on rising medical costs, from many members of the
National Association of State Veterans' Homes, as well as
from several National Veterans' Service organizations.

Furthermore, it must be pointed out that the rates
contained in the enrolled bill have been revised from those
contained in the bill as introduced. The original bill would
have provided a per diem rate of $6.50 for domiciliary care
and $13,50 for hospital care. The original bill would have
cost the Veterans Administration $74.4 million for the first
five years, while the enrolled enactment will cost approxi-
mately $66.5 million in the first five years.

Under all of the circumstances now present, I
recommend that the President approve H.R. 10394,

Sincerely,

RICHARD L, ROUDEBUSH
Administrator



EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20503

SEP 16 1976

MEMORANDUM FOR THE PRESIDENT
Subject: Enrolled Bill H.R. 10394 - Federal Payments

to State Veterans' Homes
Sponsor — Rep. Satterfield (D) Virginia

Last Day for Action

September 24, 1976 - Friday

Purpose

Provides for increases in Federal per diem payments by
the Veterans Administration to State veterans' homes,
and expands eligibility for certain types of care in
State homes.

-

Agency Recommendations

Office of Management and Budget Approval
Veterans Administration : Approval
Discussion

Current law authorizes the Veterans Administration (VA)

to make per diem payments to State veterans' homes for

the purpose of assisting and encouraging States to provide
care and treatment for veterans. Existing per diem rates,
set by P.L. 93-82 as of September 1, 1973, are $10.00

for hospital care, $6.00 for nursing home care, and $4.50
for domiciliary care. 1In fiscal year 1977, VA estimates
that 13,800 veterans will be cared for in State veterans'
homes at a Federal cost of approximately $29 million.

H.R. 10394 would increase the existing rates to $11.50

per day for hospital care, $10.50 per day for nursing

home care, and $5.50 per day for domiciliary care, retro-
active to January 1, 1976. 1In addition, the bill would
remove the limitation in current law that per diem payments
may be made only for wartime--as opposed to peacetime-—
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veterans in State nursing homes and hospitals. The wartime
service limitation would still apply for veterans in
State domiciliaries.

VA estimates that H.R. 10394 would cost $11.3 million

in fiscal year 1977, and a total of $66.5 million over
the first five years. The nine month retroactive portion
of the bill--January 1, 1976 to September 30, 1976--would
cost $7.4 million. The cost of H.R. 10394 in fiscal

year 1977 can readily be encompassed within the amounts
provided in the second concurrent Congressional budget
resolution for VA programs. If the bill is approved,
funding for the rate increase will be considered during
the upcoming budget review.

VA opposed H.R. 10394 during hearings in the House and
Senate on the grounds that the existing rate structure
is sufficient to provide an adequate level of care and
that there has been no significant demand by the States
for an increase in rates. However, the bill was passed
by voice vote in both Houses. In its attached views
letter on H.R. 10394, VA recommends approval because

of support from several veterans organizations based

on rising medical costs and because the rate increases
in the enrolled bill are somewhat lower than those originally
proposed by the Congress.

We do not believe that either the increase in per diem
rates or the expanded eligibility will provide better
quality of care. 1In addition, the Administration has
consistently opposed the removal of the wartime service
requirement for entry to the homes, on the basis that

no programmatic justification has been provided to support
the change.

Nevertheless, we believe that the following considerations
must also be taken into account:

—— this Federal-State program encourages States
to pay for part of the cost of veterans' care, as opposed
to the considerably higher cost of caring for veterans
in VA facilities which are completely Federally financed,

-- medical program costs have been subject to inflation
rates of at least 10% per year,

-- because the Federal per diem rate has not changed
since 1973, the States have had to absorb all the cost
increases since that time for care of veterans in State
homes, ~
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-- the extension of State nursing home and hospital
care to peacetime veterans would allow those veterans
to be treated at lower cost to the Federal Government
than in VA facilities, where peacetime veterans are currently
admitted.

In summary, we believe that this Federal-State program
should be continued, that States should be encouraged
to provide care for veterans, and that the arguments
noted above outweigh our objections to higher per diem
rates and the expansion of eligibility for State home
care. Accordingly, we recommend approval of H.R. 10394.

7

James T. Lynn
Director

Enclosures












THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

September 20, 1976

MEMORANDUM FOR: JIM CAVANAUGH
FROM: MAX L. FRIEDERSDORF%,é ¢

SUBJECT: HR 10394 - Federal payments to State
: Veterans homes

The Office of Legislative Affairs concurs with the agencies

that the subject bill be signed.

Attachments

















